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Photo news

The Secretariat welcomes delegates attending the Strategic Planning Workshop for 
APO Liaison Officers, 26 June, Tokyo.

The Secretariat and JPC welcome delegates from the Philippines attending the Bilateral 
Cooperation Between NPOs mission on Public-sector Productivity, 9 July, Tokyo. (R–L): 
Development Academy of the Philippines (DAP) Program Manager Nanette C. Caparros; 
APO Alternate Director for the Philippines and DAP President Antonio D. Kalaw, Jr.; APO 
Liaison Officer for the Philippines and DAP Vice President/Managing Director, Carlos A. 
Sayco, Jr.; and DAP Chairman of the Board Dr. Cayetano W. Paderanga, Jr.

Expert meeting for the research project Assessment of Green Productivity Implementation 
and Needs of Member Countries, ROC, 21–23 August.


